
Sports Car Club of New Hampshire

Minutes of the Meeting

Tuesday, August 12th, 2014

Submitted By Curtis Hodgman

Attending Members: John Stevens (Vice President), Paul Giblin (Past President), Drew Young 

(Treasurer & Hill climb Chair), Curtis Hodgman (Exec. Secretary), Dan Francis (Membership Chair), 

Howard Roundy (Website Editor), Gary Brundrett, Terry Murphy III, George Young, Vanessa Vittum, 

Joshua Bruce, Jason Slattery, Erica Connolly, Andrew Mercer, Donna Stevens, and John Santos.

Meeting: Brought to order at 7:04pm. 

Minutes: No corrections needed. Motion to accept made by Paul Giblin and seconded by George 

Young.

Membership Report: There are 232 members (16 life and 216 regular).

Treasurers Report: Made by Drew Young.  Discussed finances.  Motion to accept made by Paul 

Giblin and seconded by Terry Murphy III.

Publicity Report: Nothing new to report. 

Sponsorship Report: Nothing new to report.

Auto Cross Report: 

• AutoX #5 – 61 attended with 6 runs each also having a break for weather.

Hill climb Report: Made by Vanessa Vittum. Artwork and dash plaques are done.  BBQ lunches with 

chips.  Online registration has opened.  13 have preregistered.  Michelle Bouman will not be there for 

registration.  Send registration forms to Don Taylor if you are not paying online.  Workers are needed.  

Vanessa will be handling registration and worker control.  Max BMW is running an event one week 

before the SCCNH event so if you are looking for a campsite you must specify which weekend.

Old Business:

• November 2nd Tour is still under discussion.

New Business:

• Don Taylor had mentioned a repair that needs to be made to his tow vehicle that is the tow 

vehicle for all hill climbs.  Drew Young made a motion to donate 200 dollars to Don to help 

with this repair.  The motion was seconded by Vanessa Vittum and approved by all.

• A motion was made by Howard Roundy to increase the budget for the autocross trailer search.  



The increase will be held off until the total cost is figured out.

• Canaan Fairgrounds might be an interest for future events.  Cost, different areas, and different 

course designs.

• Museum Update – Actively looking at two building sites; One at NHMS and the second at New 

England Drag way.

• Holiday Inn in Concord is available for the year end awards banquet.  Which will be held on 

December 6th and chaired by Donna Stevens. 

Meeting: Brought to a close at 7:59pm. Moved by Drew Young and seconded by Curtis Hodgman.


